CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI

MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ANNUAL MEETING – 18th May, 2020.
(held as a virtual meeting using Zoom)

      Participating:  Cllrs: Gerald Thomas (Chair), Jill Morgan, Tim Mason, Brynley Morris,                   

                                      Graham Johns, Alan Price, C Cllr. Neil Prior, Clerk.
1. Minutes 

The Minutes of the 2019 Annual Meeting were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill  

 Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.


2. Matters Arising
Cllr. Jill Morgan wished to update her report from last year.


3. Chairman's Report
We all find ourselves in a very different place to this time last year but looking back Mathry Community 
Council has had a constructive year:     Deliberations and discussions with Pembs County Council led to a 
reworking of the Mathry One-Way Road System – this is still under review to assess its usefulness.   The bus 
shelter on the A487 was replaced with a modern one and there was a project in June last year to commemorate 
 the sinking of the SS Leysian leading to the installation of a slate plaque by the Council.   The war memorial  

was refurbished and looks very fine now – my thanks to Cllrs. Alan Price and Jill Morgan for their work with  

Cadw, the Council purchased two litter bins to help with dog mess and general litter and the first application 

to the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant was successful and most of the outcomes delivered during the year. As  

a consequence a new defibrillator has been installed in Abercastle and a second EPG bid has now been put 
forward.  My thanks to Roger Stevens who has facilitated and driven the whole process.

 

We have made the Council more effective by 

· Having a presentation from the National Park on planning; 

· Having a presentation on Wellness and Resilience by PLANED both of which are going to be of greater importance in coming months. 

· Updating our Standing Orders
The Council is continuing to meet virtually during these strange times with Covid-19 dominating our lives.     Our community, with leadership and guidance from Pembrokeshire County Council, has risen to the challenge to support the vulnerable in our community with its strong response which reminds us of the very special community that we live in.
Gerald Thomas
4. Appointment of Auditor                                                                                                                Ms. Michelle Hitches was appointed as Internal Auditor.
5. Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman                                                                                    Cllr. Tim Mason  was nominated as Chairman.                                                                                  Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price
Cllr. Jill Morgan was nominated as Vice Chairman.                                                                        Proposed by Cllr. Graham Johns, seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas .


6. Representatives to Other Bodies:
Mathry Community Hall – Cllrs: Jill Morgan and  Brynley Morris.
Pembs Coastal Forum – Cllr. Jill Morgan
Abercastle Boat Owners Assoc – Cllr. Alan Price 

Twinning Association – Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas and Jill Morgan
St. Davids Peninsula Tourist Association – Cllr. Jill Morgan
Fire & Rescue Service / Police – Cllr. Alan Price
            These nominations were unanimously agreed by all present.
7. Date of next Annual Meeting 17th May, 2021.
